MASS INTENTIONS

June 29th − 5:00 p.m. Lucien Goudreau

June 30th − 9:00 a.m. − Sr. Bernadette Bezaire (special intentions)

11:00 a.m. - St. Vital Parish & Parishioners

July 3rd − 7:00 p.m. − Freddie Kapphann

During the months of July and August the mass intentions will be written on the monthly calendar that is posted on the bulletin board .

The last bulletin published before summer will be June 29/30th weekend. The first bulletin in the fall will be September 7/8 weekend. We will not be printing a parish bulletin during July and August.

WELCOME TO OUR CHRISTIAN COMMUNITY OF FAITH

Liam David Carder who was baptized on June 23rd

The **Library** will be **closed for July and August.** It will **re-open in September. PLEASE return** any outstanding. There is a box outside the library for returns, or it you can't get into the church, please return them to the parish office. We will be reorganizing in the library over the summer months so it **is necessary that** all **books and videos be returned.** We wish to thank everyone who helped us during the year as well as those of you who made use of the library.

REMEMBER YOUR PARISH - Some leave to enjoy their lake cottages, some visit family and friends, some travel. We are still here and the church remains open all summer and we rely on your con-tinued support. Did you know that if you visit another church and use your regular Sunday envelopes from St. Vital Church, the envelope will be forwarded to St. Vital's from whichever church you are attending!

CEMETERY WORKBEE – **September 14th** starting at 10:00 a.m.

<u>Eucharistic Minister Workshop</u> will be **Wednesday**, **July 3rd at 7:30 p.m.** If you are interested in serving as a Eucharistic minister, please attend this workshop.

The Parish Office will be closed on Monday's during the month of July.

Grocery Gift Cards - Our parish as a whole (10%), our young adult ministry (40%) and our Catholic Women's League (CWL) (50%) benefit from our ongoing grocery gift cards fundraiser. We invite you to show your support by purchasing cards for Sobeys/IGA and/or No Frills/Superstore today! You get the exact face value of the card you purchase for use at the store and we raise funds through the bulk purchase of the cards—the more cards we buy, the bigger our percentage of proceeds. It's easy and everyone wins! We look forward to seeing you at the table at the back of the church (we're there after every Mass). Thank you and God bless!

Called to ProtectTM Workshops

In order to meet the August 31st deadline for all volunteers involved in medium- to high-risk ministries to have received Called to ProtectTM training, two additional workshops have been scheduled at the Pastoral & Administration Offices, 8421 - 101 Avenue, Edmonton, on **Tuesday, August 27**, at 1 p.m. and **Wednesday, August 28**, at 7 p.m. Pre-registration is required; you may register online by visiting the Called to Protect Calendar page and clicking the preferred date. For more information, contact Natalie at 780-469-1010 ext. 2248 or nrose@caedm.ca.

Lac St. Anne Pilgrimage 2013 - Saturday, July 20th - Thursday, July 25th Celebrating 100 Years of Faith

"First called Wakamne or God's Lake by the **Alexis Nakota Sioux Nation** who live on the west end of the Lake and Manito Sahkahigan or Spirit lake by the Cree, Lac St. Anne is the site of the annual Lac St. Anne Pilgrimage, one of the most unique and memorable spiritual gatherings in North America".

The pilgrimage site is located on the shores of beautiful Lac Ste. Anne in Alberta, Canada about 75 km north west of Edmonton. Camping details will be available soon.

For more information, please visit www.lsap.ca or contact Fr. Garry LaBoucane, OMI at (403) 901-3803 or email gfjl@telus.net.

THE ANNUAL PILGRIMAGE AT SKARO - August 14 & 15

On *Wednesday, August 14th* the 95th Annual Skaro Pilgrimage will be held in Skaro at 8:00 pm at the Grotto. Following the Mass, the candlelight procession of the Blessed Sacrament and Benediction will conclude the evening.

On *Thursday, August* 15th at 10:00 am there will be a special Mass with the Sacrament of the Sick. The Blessed Sacrament procession with lit candles will follow the blessing of the religious articles. Lunch for purchase will be available after the Vigil Mass on August 14th and also after the 10:00 am Mass on the 15th. Skaro Shrine is 45 miles north-east of Edmonton. It is at the intersection of Highway 45 and Secondary 831.